[image: ]
Multi-Agency Approach to reducing water pressure in Bathpool
22nd June 2023 at 1.30pm
Brittons Ash Community Hall, Bridgwater Road, Bathpool, Taunton, TA2 8FT
Notes
In attendance:
Cllr Alan Hall (Chair for meeting) – West Monkton Parish Council Vice Chair
Cllr Stuart Haskins – West Monkton Parish Council Chair
Cllr Norman Cavill – West Monkton Parish Council and Somerset Council
Kevin Perry – Bathpool Flood Warden 
Vicky Farwig –Wessex Water 
Warren Leavens - Hestercombe Gardens 
John Southwell, and Ross Edwards - Environment Agency
Ada Myers FWAGSW  
John Rowlands- Somerset River Authority 
Iain Porter – Quantock Hills AONB
Cllr Ray Tully – Taunton Town Council
Amy Shepherd – West Monkton Parish Council Clerk

1. Opening introductions and apologies
Apologies were received from Kirsty Scarlett – Wessex Water, Alasdair Maxwell – Environment Agency, Alys Lambert – Environment Agency, Helen Smith – Wessex Water, Ben Thorne and Milly Bowden – FWAG and Judi Miller, Neil Ogilvie and Kerry King – Somerset Council. It was noted that although representatives of Somerset Council were not able to attend the meeting, they are keen to be involved going forward.
Alan Hall welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions took place.
It was noted that the Canal and River Trust were not represented at the meeting.
It was noted that other parishes including Kingston St Mary, Creech St Michael and Cheddon Fitzpaine should be invited to future meetings.

2. Outline of area problem
A map of the watercourses in the local area was shared on the screen and an outline of the problems being experienced was provided, including:
· The number of watercourses from the Quantock Hills that flow downward into and put pressure on the Bathpool area.
· The Maidenbrook Stream in particular is an issue.
· Widening of the bridge over Maidenbrook Stream is proposed as part of the Nerrols Farm development which will increase waterflow.
· With climate change and increased occurrences of intensive rainfall the problem is only likely to get worse.
Ideas are needed for projects that can slow the flow of water to reduce pressure in Bathpool.

3. Specific problems associated with Bathpool area flooding
The following specific problems associated with Bathpool area flooding were identified:
· Sewerage discharge on Acacia Gardens and Bridgwater Road. It was noted that a scheme is planned around the Bathpool area in the near future. Detail of scheme to be circulated.
· Problem compounded because all streams flow into the Old River Tone which has non return flap valves into the River Tone. When the River Tone is in flood the flap gates can’t discharge and a pump is deployed to pump water from the Old River Tone into the River Tone. 

4. Maidenbrook Stream, Allens Brook stream
It was noted that leaky dams were installed on Allens Brook which has helped a little to slow the flow of water.
A 15% slowdown of water courses is needed.

5. Types of solutions available and funding for same.
It was noted that both short term solutions and a long-term vision for the area was needed and that any schemes that are taken forward need to be evidence led.
It was also noted that projects are needed to slow the flow in the upper catchment area and speed up at the bottom of the catchment area before a flood becomes an issue. The solutions need to offer a balance between holding back and speeding up water to make the best use of the system.
Any strategy that is developed needs to be aligned with Government policy.
The following types of solutions were identified:
· Advice to local residents e.g. rain butts, SUDs in smaller park areas / edges of highways.
· Quantock Hills – Hedges / natural flood / water retention not there – funding for putting natural water retention solutions secured with FWAG – focused on Nether Stowey – could look into covering this catchment too.
· Compaction of Arabel Farming land
· Potential Stage Zero project in the upper catchment area.
· MH2 / Walford wetlands.
· Clearance of debris from road gullies to prevent debris from ending up in watercourses and causing blockages.
· Dam between Hill Farm and Hestercombe Wood, it was noted that this solution would prevent silt too.
· Leaky dams – working with farmers and landowners
· Somerset Wood – needs to be extended to plant a further 10000 trees. Land needs to be identified. The land could be alongside Allens Brook.
· Tree planting in the right areas
· Surface Water Management Plan – Wessex Water – need to identify the gullies that are blocked.
· Reinstatement of dew ponds in fields – funding available – also has ecological benefits.
· Medium – Long Term plans – upstream Large Attenuation Pond.
· Solutions on Hestercombe land and reservoir restoration.
Funding opportunities:
It was noted that any identified solution will also require ongoing maintenance.
· SRA have funding available and are keen to engage, suggestion that FWAG is used the delivery partner to engage with.  The ideas being discussed need to be turned into a bid to the SRA. Could include leaky dams and attenuation ponds
· Sustainable Farming Incentives
· Environmental Land Management Schemes

7. Evaluation of types of solutions.
· Landowner engagement is key.
· Need to target the areas which will have the most impact.
· Water retention also needs to be considered – droughts.
· Although prevention projects are good, flooding will happen – advice available to property owners about taking precautions and measures including raising electricity in properties, using suitable floor coverings etc making properties more flood resilient.

8. Way forward/actions
The following actions were identified during the meeting:
Annotated map needed of area identifying pinch points and issues including:
· Details of land ownership
· Blocked gullies
· Sewerage discharge
Annotated map to be used to identify solutions including:
· Locations for potential leaky dams
· Locations for potential attenuation ponds
A meeting date has been arranged to develop a map. Meeting to take place on Wednesday 28th June between Alan Hall, Kevin Perry and Ada Myers.
Build relationships with Landowners and share the impact of water flow on other properties.
Any plans that are developed to be shared with Aly Maxwell from the Environment Agency who is a Natural Flood Management advisor.
Link with LCN and Dixie Darch – Associate Lead for Climate Change at Somerset Council.
Wessex Water to share plan of scheme for Bathpool to help with sewerage discharge issues.
Abigail Webber – Catchment Co-ordinator from Somerset Catchment Partnership to be engaged

9. Next meeting
Meet again in two months.



The meeting finished at 3.00pm.
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